An
Bord
Pleanala

Record of Meeting

ABP-313117-22 3" Meeting

Case Reference /

ABP-313117-22 Construction of temporary emergency

Description electricity generation at Huntstown Power Station,
Johnstown, Co. Dublin.

Case Type Pre-application consultation under $.181(2R) of the P&D Act

1st/2nd / 3™ 31

Meeting

Date 10/08/22 Start Time 11.00 a.m.

Location virtually End Time 11.20 a.m.

Representing An Bord Pleanala

Staff Members

Ciara Kellett, Assistant Director of Planning (Chair)

Una Crosse, Senior Planning Inspector

Jennifer Sherry, Executive Officer

Representing the Prospective Applicant

Paul O’Neill, Department of Environment, Climate and Communications

Luke Thompson, Depariment of Environment, Climate and Communications

Introduction

The Board referred to its previous meeting with the prospective applicant and the record

of this meeting. The Board enquired if the prospective applicant had any comments it
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wished to submit on the record of this meeting. The prospective applicant advised it had

no comments to make.
Discussion

The prospective applicant advised it is currently in the process of reviewing the
documentation necessary for an EIA and AA screening determination request from the
Board under section 181(2T) of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 (as
amended). The prospective applicant stated a significant volume of documentation has
been prepared and it is seeking advice from the Board in relation to the format and

presentation of the material.

The Board's representatives advised a screening request is a determination made by
the Board to decide if an EIAR and/or AA is required and not an assessment of the
content to be contained within an EIAR and NIS. Therefore, the documentation deemed
necessary for a screening request would be akin to a non-technical summary and a
screening report as per Schedule 7A.

It was also reiterated that the Board would be required to consult with the EPA and the

owner/occupier of the site in compliance with the legislation.

The number of hard copies and soft copies to be submitted to the Board were
discussed. it was agreed that one hard copy and three digital copies would be sufficient

unless otherwise instructed by the owner of the site.
Conclusion

The record of the instant meeting will issue in due course, and it is open to the

prospective applicant to consider its next steps.

Lonle Lol (FT/22.

Ciara Kellett

Assistant Director of Planning
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